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Dear Friends in Christ, 

“Blessed be God, even the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, 
the Father of mercies, and the God of all comfort;” 2 Corinthians 1:3 

It is truly comforting to know by experience that God’s word is true.  This world offers us many ups and downs, 
trials and disappointments; but His word remains true.  We have seen a few over these past few months, but 
God has been faithful.  Our daughter Mckenzie recently miscarried her little boy Josiah David.  God was 
indeed with us as we laid his little body to rest.  Please pray for her as she continues to recover.  We also 
discovered that the Stefanov family who were trying to get to the states to visit some churches were declined a 
visa by our government and will not be able to come.  While this is a disappointment we trust that God will 
continue to use and provide for Mitko and his family. 

We have been busy and have visited many of our supporting churches, and a few new ones.  God has blessed 
in each service, and for that we are truly grateful.  We also were in a wonderful revival at Westside Baptist 
Church in Mayodan, N.C. where our son-in-law Michael Lindsay pastors.  Brother Barry Philbeck, pastor of 
Love Valley Baptist church, preached at the meeting and it was a real blessing to see 11 souls get born again!  
God sure is good! 

We are excited about the upcoming weeks.  Currently we have William and Hannah Lefevre’s boys with us, 
Carrick and Christian.  They have come to the states to attend some Bible camps, and we will be taking them 
to Light on the Mountain camp the week of July 26th.  We’ve enjoyed having them with us, and they are excited 
about going to the camps.  Kylie is leaving for Papau, New Guinea in a couple days; and it’s been a blessing to 
see how God has provided the funds and worked in the visa process.  We trust that God is going to bless them 
richly during the trip and keep them safe.  I want to thank each of you that helped her to make this trip and pray 
that God blesses you for it. 

We have purchased our return tickets to Bulgaria and will be leaving on October 3rd.  We are looking forward to 
returning and ask that you pray that God helps us with the things we need to get done before we return.  I will 
be seeing an Orthopedic doctor this week and please pray that they’ll find a way to fix the issues that I have in 
a quick and effective way.  There are a few more things that need to be finished in order to get Kylie settled in 
school.  She is now enrolled in college and is excited about starting school.  We are proud of what she has 
accomplished so far, as she graduated from high school this past month. 

In one of the villages an 11-year-old girl, named Ozlem, had been dealing with a brain tumor for several years.  
Last month the Lord called her home.  She was saved and ready to go, but this is very difficult for her family.  
Please pray that God will comfort them in this very difficult season of their lives. 

In closing, God bless you all for your continued prayers and support.  We are so grateful for each one of you.  
We can’t express enough how much we appreciate you all. 

Brother Keith Blalock 


